STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL

A meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 9th January 2025 at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Cllr Kate Scott-Clarke (Chair), Cllr James Maunder (Vice Chair), Cllr Janine Whitley, Cllr Derek Boustred and 3 members of the public

1. Apologies

No response was received from Cllr J Kemp. Cllr S Randall-Johnson and Cllr H Gent could not attend.

2. Declarations of Interest Under the Code of Conduct None

3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 7th November 2024 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

4. Public Question Time

The Church have asked for a contribution of £750 towards hedge cutting. They would also like a contribution going forwards for future maintenance. The Council have asked for the quotes to be brought to the March meeting to discuss further.

5. Jon Boyd and Richard Spurway (Public Rights of Way Team DCC)

A warm welcome to Jon and Richard who gave a very informative talk on the P3 scheme.

The P3 has been in operation for 27 years. A small amount of money is given to Parish Councils who have public footpaths to help maintain them.

6. Lead Councillor Updates

To receive an update from the Lead Councillors on the following:

 Finance – Chair and Clerk – Highlighted biggest spends this year have been Clerk and grass cutting contract.

SIGNED:			
DATED:			

- Highways- Derek Boustred see report attached. Will contacts Highways about the bridge. After careful consideration and obtaining other quotes, it was unanimously agreed to stay with current groundwork contractor.
- Play Park-Kate Scott-Clarke Nothing more to report
- Footpaths -Andy Hill. Discussed this in item 5.
- Planning -James Maunder See item 6
- Green and climate issues -Janine Whitley nothing to report

7. Planning Matters.

To discuss any planning applications received since the last meeting.

24/2422/FUL - R S M Beare Ltd Stoke Canon EX5 4AX — Supported

24/2718/FUL - The Round House Stoke Hill Stoke Canon Exeter – No objections

25/0035/PDQ - Oakhay Barton Stoke Canon Exeter EX5 4ED - no comment as have

previously commented

8. Financial Matters

To receive the accounts summary to 31st December 2024 (previously approved by Cllrs Maunder and Scott-Clark). See accounts summary below.

- 2 x Payments to North Devon payroll for wages (October and November salary)
- 1 x Payments to PCC for hire of hall £14.00 (13.11.24)
- 1 x Payments to EDF £19.53 (4.12.2024)
- 1 x Payment to Sam Campbell for gardening services £1840.80 (11.11.2024)

To **NOTE** the following payments were approved remotely in accordance with Financial Regulations :

Note: Payments approved by Councillors K Scott-Clarke and Cllr J Maunder in accordance with the Financial Regulations.

The bank balance as at 16th December was £12630.88

The Chair signed the contract for the internal Auditor, Penny Clapham.

9. EDDC Update

No update or response from Cllr Jamie Kemp, East Devon District Council. The Clerk will chase Cllr Paul Arnott (EDCC) to discuss.

CI		NT.	\Box 1	\neg	
3 1	[G]	IN.	CJ	J	

10. DCC Update

SIGNED:

DATED:

A report was received from Cllr Sara Randall-Johnson, Devon County Council. Please see below.

11. Other information/correspondence received for possible action/discussion

- Cllrs will investigate the bench in the bus stop with Stagecoach as requested by a member of the public at the last meeting
- The Councillors were pleased to welcome Mr Mike Kemp to the meeting. Mike is looking to become a Parish Councillor and this will be formally agreed at the March meeting and all appropriate paperwork signed.

12. Date of the next meeting(s)

Meeting closed at 20:45pm. Next Meeting on Thursday 6 th March 2025 – The Bridge.
SIGNED:
FULL NAME:
DATE:

Stoke Canon Parish Council - Highways Report January 2025

Despite very high winds and heavy rainfall the village has remained remarkably unscathed (to date)

by the winter.

Highways have dealt efficiently with fallen trees and branches in the valley and on Stoke Hill. Fallen

trees in the churchyard resulted in branches partially blocking the road to

Huxham. These were

cleared by parishioners.

Some drainage work has been undertaken on Stoke Hill and hopefully this will relieve flooding to

properties at the bottom of the hill. Recently, as a result of the heavy rain there has been minor

flooding in Chestnut Crescent. This cleared within 24 hours but has resulted in surface damage which

will be assessed and reported.

There have been no other incidences relating to Highways that I am aware of at present

SIGNED:



SIGNED:

	2023-2024	NCIL ACCOUNTS Sumi	,	2024-2025	2024-2025		2023-2024
							Out- turr
	Out-turn			Budget	31.12.2024		Forecas
		RECEIPTS					
£	11,000.00	PRECEPT	£	11,000.00	£ 11,000.00	£	11,000.00
		S106 Contribution			£ -	£	-
£	400.00	P3 Footpaths	£	400.00	£ 500.00	£	500.00
£	-	Donation					
		Neighbourhood CIL					
		Locality grant					
		Bank compensation			£ 250.00	£	250.00
		Overpayment of wages N					
		Bennett			£ 163.73	£	164.00
£	1,500.00	VAT REFUND	£	2,000.00		£	1,500.00
£	12,900.00	TOTAL RECEIPTS	£	13,400.00	£ 11,913.73	£	13,414.00
	,				,		- 1
		PAYMENTS (inc of VAT)					
		PC Housekeeping					
		Cllrs' expenses					
£	175.00	Training for school	£	175.00			
£		Fees (Audit etc)	£	260.00			
					C 222.44	_	222.00
£	351.00	Insurance	£	351.00	£ 322.44	£	323.00
		Administration (inc DALC,	•	***		~	
£	260.00	SLCC & ICO registration)	£	260.00	£ 260.09	£	260.00
_		Memberships			£ 36.00	_	
£		Hire of hall	£	88.00	£ 77.00	£	64.00
£	183.00	Website hosting	£	183.00	£ 185.26	£	186.00
£	260.00	Electricity	£	260.00	£ 186.11	£	130.00
£	1,577.00	Sub-total	£	1,577.00	£ 1,066.90	£	963.00
		Clerk					
£	4,000.00	Salary	£	3,300.00	£ 5,252.40	£	4,000.00
	.,	Expenses (WFH &		0,233.33			.,
£	1,500.00	Mileage)	£	1,500.00		£	1,500.00
£	5,500.00	Sub-total	£	4,800.00	£ 5,252.40	£	5,500.00
<u>. </u>	3,300.00	Jub-total	L	4,800.00	1 3,232.40	L	3,300.00
		Villaga and and					
		Village projects and					
		PC's assets					
		P3 Footpaths (budget					
		from EMR)				£	-
£		Footpaths (no P3)	£	1,200.00			
£	492.00	Highways	£	492.00			
		Verges					
£	450.00	Donations	£	-			
£	4,000.00	Playpark grass	£	4,000.00	£ 3,573.09	£	3,667.00
£	500.00	Playpark equipment	£	500.00	220.06	£	221.00
£	150.00	Playpark inspections	£	150.00	£ 158.40	£	160.00
£	500.00	Playpark repairs	£	500.00	£ 430.54	£	500.00
		Village Hall decoration					
£	530.00	Dog bins	£	530.00	£ 763.77	£	765.00
£	260.00	Noticeboard	£	260.00		_	
£	260.00	Tools for probation service			£ 71.09	£	72.00
£	30.00	Market	£	30.00	-	£	30.00
		Defibrillator batteries and		#			
£	200.00	pads	£	200.00	1 -		
		New Printer			£ 94.91	-	95.00
£	7,562.00		£	8,122.00	£ 5,311.86	£	5,510.00
£	14,639.00	TOTAL	£	14,499.00	£ 11,631.16	£	11,973.00
SUMMARY		Actual 2024-2025					
BALANCE BROUGHT	FORWARD.	f 12,309.88					
S. ILMINGE DINOUGITI	. 51111/11/10	f 11,913.73					
ADD RECEIPTS		-					
TOTAL		£ 11,631.16					
TOTAL							
TOTAL		f 12,592.45					
TOTAL							
ADD RECEIPTS TOTAL LESS PAYMENTS BANK RECONCILIATI	ON						
TOTAL LESS PAYMENTS BANK RECONCILIATI	ON						
TOTAL LESS PAYMENTS	ON	£ 12,592.45					
TOTAL LESS PAYMENTS BANK RECONCILIATI 31.12.2024		£ 12,592.45 £ 12,592.45					
TOTAL LESS PAYMENTS BANK RECONCILIATI		£ 12,592.45					

Monthly Divisional Report January 2025 - DCC Cllr Sara Randall Johnson

As the New Year has arrived let us all hope that the poor weather we are having currently improves quickly and that 2025 is a better one than 2024 for all of us. Something of a mixed bag in this month's articles and as always please feel free to share them with your network of contacts.

Highways News

The subject of roads, drains and ditches is a very frequent topic in correspondence and correspondence with constituents where lack of adequate funding makes it nigh on impossible to maintain the largest highways network in England at over 8,000 miles to an acceptable standard. In large part this is because most of DCC's funding goes on Adult and Children's Services operations, much of it legally required, where demand has increased massively without being followed by extra funding to cover the rising demand.

It was possible to put an extra £12m in to pothole repair and patching which has had a positive impact on the network. Just before Christmas, we received good news that Devon has been allocated £83.6m from the government funding for repairs fund, more than any other council in the U.K. This is broken down as £61.7m in 2025/26 and £22.5m in 2026/27.

This will have a significant impact on the quality of the highways network, but is subject to certain criteria being met including highways, bridges, cycle ways etc and not just fixing potholes. In coming weeks and months, plans will be drawn up as to how this large amount of funding, using local knowledge, circumstances and priorities to maximise best use of the funding.

Stop smoking

The DCC Public Health Team is promoting the 'Stop smoking, Stop for Life' campaign. Devon's free Stop Smoking Service can help people to achieve a smoke free journey in 2025.

The friendly team of expert coaches guide you through a personalised 12-week programme of behaviour change of behaviour change coaching, practical tools and NRT support. They'll make guitting easier and more achievable than ever.

Quitting smoking is one of the best decisions you can make for your health and well-being. Here are some of the top benefits:

SIGNED:	
DATED:	

- **Improved Health**: Your body starts to heal almost immediately. Within 20 minutes, your heart rate and blood pressure drop, and after just 72 hours, your breathing becomes easier. Long-term, you'll reduce the risk of heart disease, stroke, and lung cancer.
- **Better Breathing**: Your lung capacity improves, making it easier to stay active and enjoy daily activities.
- **More Energy**: With better circulation and oxygen levels, you'll feel more energetic and less fatigued.
- **Enhanced Senses**: Your sense of taste and smell return, letting you fully enjoy your favourite foods.
- **Healthier Skin**: Stopping smoking improves blood flow, giving your skin a more radiant, youthful appearance.
- **Financial Savings**: Cutting out cigarettes saves you hundreds or even thousands of pounds a year.
- Protecting Loved Ones: Quitting reduces second-hand smoke exposure, creating a healthier environment for family and friends.

Everyday smoke-free is a step towards a longer, healthier life!

Start your smoke free journey today:

- https://stopforlifedevon.org/get-started/
- 0800 122 3866
- For general gueries: info@stopforlifedevon.org
- For referrals: stopforlife.devon@nhs.net

•

Cold weather and health

Whilst somewhat stating the obvious for much of this and circumstances clearly vary for a variety of reasons, but nonetheless worth repeating. Exposure to cold weather can affect anyone, some people are particularly at risk. These include:

- older people (aged 65 years and over)
- people with long-term health conditions such as cardiovascular or respiratory disease, or a mental health condition
- pregnant women
- young children (particularly those aged 5 and under)
- people with learning disabilities
- people at risk of falls
- people who live alone and may be unable to care for themselves
- people who are housebound or have low mobility
- people living in deprived circumstances

SIGNED:

Keep your home warm

You should heat your home to a temperature that is comfortable for you. Low indoor temperatures can have a serious impact on your health, especially if you have medical conditions or are older.

Simple changes can help to keep you and your home warm. These include:

- try to heat rooms you spend a lot of time in, such as the living room or bedroom, to at least 18°C
- try to reduce draughts; you can fit draft excluders around doors cheaply
- keep your bedroom windows closed at night
- wear several layers of thinner clothing; this could keep you warmer than one thicker layer

Seek financial support

People in financial difficulty may find it more difficult to heat their homes sufficiently. This increases the risk of becoming unwell due to cold exposure. There are grants, benefits and sources of advice available to help you make your home more energy efficient, improve your heating or help manage energy bills. There are also support measures in place to help with the cost of living, especially for those on low incomes. For example, if you claim certain benefits or tax credits, you may be eligible for an extra payment from the government to help with the cost of living. The government has published energy saving tips to help save money on bills.

Look after yourself and others

There are other things you can do to reduce risks from cold exposure to yourself and others around you.

You can get vaccinated to help reduce risk from respiratory illnesses during the winter. This is particularly important if you have certain long-term health conditions that mean you are more vulnerable to the effects of cold weather. You can check your eligibility for a flu vaccination or COVID-19 booster online. Contact your pharmacist or GP or visit the NHS England website to learn more.

You should treat minor winter ailments like colds or sore throats promptly. NHS England provides information on steps you can take to manage colds or sore throats yourself, and when it may be appropriate to visit your local pharmacist for further advice and treatment.

SIGNED:	
DATED:	

If you are worried about your health or feeling down, contact your local pharmacist, NHS 111 or your GP, who will all be able to offer advice and support. In an emergency, dial 999.

When you are indoors, there are things you can do that will help to keep you warm and reduce the risk of developing medical problems, for example:

- try not to sit still for more than an hour or so
- if you find it difficult to move about, stretching your arms and legs can also help keep you warm
- if you have visitors, it can help stop the spread of germs to ventilate the room for a few minutes before and after they arrive; you might be more comfortable leaving the window open during their visit, if it's not too cold

When out and about, wear shoes with good grip to avoid slips and falls on slippery or icy surfaces.

If bad weather is forecast, plan ahead and check that you've got enough medication and food in case it's harder to leave the house. If you cannot leave the house, try to identify others who might be able to help pick up food and medication on your behalf.

Other people around you, particularly older neighbours, family friends and neighbours, may need extra support during cold weather. To support others you can:

- keep in touch with them and ask whether they are feeling unwell, or whether they need any practical help
- if bad weather is forecast, see if they need any help stocking up on food and medication
- if you are worried about someone else's health, contact your local pharmacist, your GP or NHS 111, who will all be able to offer advice and support
- if you think they may have hypothermia, contact NHS 111 for further assessment, and in an emergency dial 999; typical signs that someone may be suffering from hypothermia include shivering, slow breathing, tiredness or confusion, and pale, cold skin